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Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

From: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health
Sent: Tuesday, April 12, 2016 2:45 PM
To: Ernest Lee; 'Julie D'Hondt'
Cc: 'Bill Dugan WellTest, Inc.'; 'Forrest Cook'
Subject: Status of Four Seasons Dry Cleaners?

Importance: High

Mr. Lee and Ms. D’Hondt, 
I spoke with your consultant Bill Dugan on Friday March 25th in regards to the recommendations contained in 
the March 4, 2016 indoor air vapor investigation report (submitted March 23, 2016), and in general identified a 
path forward for the site, and potential scope of work for the next step.  Bill thought he could submit a work 
plan by Monday April 4, 2016, provided he and you could reach an agreement on the scope of work and 
associated costs.  The intent was to minimize the work plan writeup since standard protocols are largely in 
place.  Since it has been two Monday’s since the potential identified submittal date I wanted to followup on the 
status of the work.  The recent work only partly determined the level of protection from PCE in adjacent 
commercial suites at the site as the lower detection limits were generally above acceptable Environmental 
Screening Levels (ESLs) promulgated by the San Francisco Regional Water Quality Control Board (RWQCB). 
The work identified was to resample a number of the suites in an attempt to determine the level of worker 
safety to chemical exposure in each commercial suite. 
 
I can respond formally to the submitted site indoor vapor investigation, but have not in an effort to speed the 
process.  Please keep me posted as to the status of the work plan for the site. 
Should you have questions, please let me know. 
 
Mark Detterman 
Senior Hazardous Materials Specialist, PG, CEG 
Alameda County Department of Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda, CA  94502 
Direct: 510.567.6876 
Fax:    510.337.9335 
Email: mark.detterman@acgov.org 
 
PDF copies of case files can be downloaded at: 
 
http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm 
 
 


